

## OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Jan. 16, 2018 | 7:00 p.m. City of Powell Municipal Building Council Chambers | 47 Hall Street

Attendance: Mayor Jon Bennehoof, Vice Mayor Tom Counts, Councilmember Brian Lorenz, Brendan Newcomb, Daniel Swartwout, Melissa Riggins and Frank Bertone; City Manager Steve Lutz, City Engineer Chris Huber, Communication Director Megan Canavan and other interested parties.

#### I. <u>2018 COMMUNITY ATTITUDE SURVEY</u>

Saperstein & Associates will begin their work on Feb. 22.

ACTION ITEM: Staff is in need of feedback on survey questions by early February to ensure changes are made.

# II. <u>CIVILIAN RESPONSE TO ACTIVE SHOOTER EVENTS TRAINING SEMINAR UPDATE</u> The Powell Police Department and Delaware County Sheriff's Office are collaborating

on an active shooter training for the public. The training seminar will be hosted in early May.

#### III. PRESENTIAL/OLD SAWMILL INTERSECTION ACCIDENTS

City Engineer Chris Huber discussed options for improving the safety at the Presidential Parkway and Sawmill Road intersection such as moving the stop bar, lowering the speed, etc.

ACTION ITEM: City Council members and staff will continue to engage Liberty Township and the Delaware County Engineer's Office on solutions that can be implemented to improve the safety at the intersection.

### IV. <u>OTHER MATTERS</u>

Heather Gonzales has been named the Citizen Representative on the City's Operations Committee.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

Having no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 p.m.